APPROVED MINUTES

CUSTER COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION

Regular Meeting January 14, 2014


Planning Commission Members present:
Dennis Moulton           Dean Johnson           Phil Lampert        Stuart Kronemeyer


Mike Fleming               Oonagh Wood          Tim Holland
Planning Dept. Staff present:   David Green, Planning Department Director
Guests Present:  none
Call to Order: Chairman Phil Lampert called the meeting to order at 5:00 in the Commissioners’ Room of the Custer County Courthouse
Approval of Agenda:  
Sheila Green moved to approve the agenda. Mike Fleming seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Approval of Minutes
Sheila Green moved to approve the minutes of January 7, 2014. Mike Fleming seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Permit, Petition and Plat Review:

1.  Section Line Vacation Discussion – D. Green informed the Planning Commission of the ongoing process of finalizing a section line vacation that was to have taken place in 2004.  At the time, the Planning Commission recommended that the section line between sections 19 and 20 (T3s, R4E) be vacated as a condition of approval of the plat for Diamond E Subdivision.  The developer had never followed through with the formal process of vacating the section line.  A public hearing is scheduled on February 12th for the Board to take action on the request to vacate the section line.  All parties and impacted property owners will be notified.
Additional Items:
D. Green discussed several other land use items and potential issues.  D. Green passed amongst the Planning Commissioners an example of a submittal for a proposed subdivision that was prepared and included information in a format that could serve as an example of the type of submittal that we would like to receive for subdivision proposals.  D. Green relayed to the Commission an email communication that he received in regard to the sighting of an “ecofriendly” resort type of development.
At approximately 5:30pm, Chairman Lampert turned the meeting over to Mike Fleming to moderate the work session involving the revisions to the land use ordinance.

Ordinance 2, Land Use Ordinance Discussion

Discussion:  D. Green informed the Commission of minor revisions and edits that impacted areas of the ordinance that were previously discussed.  The remainder of the session revolved around debate related to definitions of land use designations and specific types of land uses.  It was determined that further research into the terms Agriculture, Commercial Feedlot, Feedlot, and Confined Animal Feeding Operation (CAFO) was necessary for consensus.  Mike Fleming stated to the Commission that the next work session will focus on going forward, not reviewing ground previously covered or definitions.  Discussion scheduled for the next work session will be the Land Use Matrix located in Article IV, Section 4.  
The meeting was adjourned by Lampert at 7:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

David Green
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